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How do I get on/off the email or mailing list? 
You can be added or deleted from the email or mailing list by 
sending an email to info@sfhpns.com or by leaving a message on 
the HPNS Info Line at (415) 295-4742. You can also add your 
contact information to a sign-in sheet at a Navy meeting, a 
community event with a Navy informational table, or during an 
HPNS Bus Tour. 

Why are there no uniformed Navy personnel at these 

meetings?  
Hunters Point is no longer an operational Naval facility; therefore, 
no uniformed personnel are on the base. The base remains US Navy 
property until cleanup is complete and it is transferred to the City of 
San Francisco for redevelopment. 

Why won’t the Navy host a town-hall meeting so others can 

hear what I have to say?  
The Navy has found that the most productive forum for sharing 
information with the public is through an Open House style 
meeting wherein experts are available to respond at each poster 
board station to individual questions. This format allows us to 
answer more questions in a shorter period of time and 
accommodates stakeholders’ schedules. 

How will the Navy address public comments? 
Questions received by members of the public and Navy responses 
may be included in future fact sheets or Frequently Asked 
Questions (FAQs). Public comments during formal public comment 
periods will be published on the Navy’s website and included in 
final versions of the document commented upon. 

Will the Navy regularly attend my group’s public town hall 

meetings? 
The Navy offers multiple outreach opportunities throughout the 
year to share information with the public via site tours, public 
meetings and the Navy website. You are always welcome to 
participate.  The Navy also attends community meetings and 
provides information specific to stakeholders’ concerns in a 
mutually respectful setting. 

How is the Navy involving community members who 

live near the Shipyard in the cleanup? 

The Navy leads the community involvement process at HPNS 
that includes a robust outreach program, including electronic 
communications, postings in local news media and blogs, and 
outreach to community leaders and community based 
organizations.   

Navy community meetings offer information on cleanup 
progress and specific cleanup technologies, providing an 
opportunity for community members to learn about the 
cleanup and ask questions.   

Technical documents are available for review by members of 
the public at local information repositories and on the Navy’s 
website. 

The Navy hosts several guided bus tours of the cleanup sites at 
HPNS each year, gives presentations to community groups, and 
hosts informational tables at local community events.   

The Navy has hired a  community technical advisor to provide 
additional resources for community members during the 
radiological data evaluation.  

Regulatory Agencies participate in Navy community 
engagement events, take part in meetings hosted by local 
organizations, and refers inquiries from the public to the Navy 
for response.    

Will the Navy restore the Restoration Advisory Board? 
The HPNS Restoration Advisory Board (RAB) was formed in 1994 
and dissolved in 2009 when it was no longer fulfilling its purpose 
or mission. Besides distributing information via emails, mailers, 
bus tours, and newspaper ads, the Navy conducts at least three 
(3) public meetings each year to provide information to the public 
in lieu of a RAB. If you are interested in knowing more, please 
sign up to be included on an HPNS distribution list by sending an 
email to info@sfhps.com, leave a message on the HPNS Info Line 
at (415) 295-4742, or provide your information on a sign-up form 
at an event where the Navy hosts an informational booth.  You 
may also view program information on the Navy’s website at 
www.bracpmo.navy.mil/hpns. 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 
Hunters Point Naval Shipyard (HPNS) 

Radiological Data Evaluation 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

Reference fact sheets may be found on the Navy’s website at www.bracpmo.navy.mil/hpnsrc 

Where can I get more information on the 
Navy’s cleanup at HPNS?  See page 2 
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Where can I get more information on the Navy’s cleanup at HPNS? 
There are many ways to get more information on the Navy’s cleanup at HPNS.   

Para más información sobre el programa de limpieza de la Marina en Hunters 
Point Naval Shipyard, favor de dejar un mensaje en (833) 202-5888. 

有关海军在猎人角海军造船厂的清理活动方案的更多信息 请拨打 (833) 350-6222 并留言. 

 FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 
Hunters Point Naval Shipyard 
Radiological Data Evaluation 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH (continued) 

• Attend a Community Meeting or Bus Tour: The Navy presents 
updates at scheduled community meetings to inform people 
about cleanup at HPNS several times throughout the year, and 
bus tours are offered each spring and summer. For a list of 
upcoming meetings or bus tours, visit the Navy’s website at 
www.bracpmo.navy.mil/hpns. You may also send an email to 
info@sfhpns.com or leave a message on the HPNS Info Line at 
(415) 295-4742 to receive more information. 

• Join the HPNS distribution lists to receive electronic newsletters 
with meeting announcements, bus tour registration, program 
updates, document links, and other current information by 
sending a request to info@sfhpns.com. 

• Visit the HPNS pages of the Navy’s website at 
www.bracpmo.navy.mil/hpnsrc for program information, access 
to HPNS radiological program documents, and other related 
resources. 

• Call Our Local Information Line at (415) 295-4742 for up-to-date 
information about outreach activities planned for the shipyard, 
including Navy meeting information and bus tour 
announcements and registration. A message may also be left 
with any questions or comments on the HPNS Cleanup Program. 
The HPNS Info Line supports three languages: English, Spanish 
and Cantonese. 

• Call or visit the Navy’s technical community resource to ask a 
question or request more information: 

Dr. Kathryn Higley 
Community Technical Advisor 
(541) 737-0675  
kathryn.higley@oregonstate.edu 

Navy BRAC Environmental Coordinator gives a presentation 

at a local community group meeting 

Navy BRAC program representative leads a 

guided bus tour of the cleanup sites at HPNS 

Radiological  Community Technical 

Advisor answers questions at a local event  
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